
From: "Johnston, Sadhu" <Sadhu.Johnston@vancouver.ca> 

To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 

CC: "City Manager's Correspondence Group - DL" 

"Singh, Sandra" <Sandra .Singh@vancouver.ca> 

Date: 5/3/2019 11 :55:44 AM 

Subject: incorrect media story 

Greetings Mayor and Council, 

Last night staff became aware of multiple news articles containing incorrect information about an incident occurring 
in t he Downtown Eastside last Sunday morning. The news articles state that a possible assault on a member of the 
public occurred in the men's washrooms at the Carnegie Community Centre. Staff have confi rmed with VPD that the 
incident did not occur in the Community Centre; the incident occurred in the public underground washrooms located 
at Main and Hastings. The injured person is not known to Carnegie staff. Staff will continue to work with VPD as 
requested. 

VPD wi ll be reaching out to all relevant media outlets to correct the information. 

Here are the links to the articles for reference: 
https://bc.ctvnews.ca/ ma n-found-inj u red-in-bath room-of-va ncouver-com munity-centre-1.4405817 
https://www.straight.com/news/1235856/vancouver-pol ice-find-52-year-old-man-seriously-injured-downtown-
eastsides-carnegie 

If you have any questions please let me know. 

Sadhu 

Sadhu Aufochs Johnston I City Manager 
Office of t he City Manager I City of Vancouver 
sadhu.johnston@vancouver.ca 
604.873. 7627 

The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the Musqueam, Squamish, and Tsleil-
Waututh peoples. 




